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AREA PANEL 2 
15 March 2006 
 
Report by John Winters, Director, Environmental Services 

 

Petition requesting that off-road motorcyclists be provided with 
a suitable area of land to use 

 
SUPPORTING INFORMATION 
  

1.1  A petition requesting that the Council ensure that two ex Rolls Royce car parks on 
Addison Road are cleaned up was received after the 11 January 2006 Area Panel 2 
meeting. 

1.2  The details of the petition were: 

We the undersigned would like the council to make whoever is responsible to clean 
up the two ex Rolls Royce car parks on Addison Road. We believe that the car parks 
are in such a state now that they are affecting our health, i.e. smell and rats. 

1.3  The petition was signed by approximately 1200 people.  

1.4  A copy of the original petition was forwarded to Corporate Director of Corporate and 
Adult Social Services asking for a response to the June 2006 meeting. However, 
since the petition was routed, reorganisation of responsibilities has taken place which 
means that the petition is now the responsibility of the Director of Environmental 
Services. 

1.5  Since receipt of the petition, developers are now on site. The site has been secured 
with a boundary fence and the site was cleaned up in advance of groundworks which 
have now commenced. 

 
 
 
PROPOSED ACTION 
  

2.1  No further action is taken. 

  

For more information contact: 
Background papers:  
List of appendices:  

 
John Winters   01332 716401   e-mail john.winters@derby.gov.uk 
None 
None  
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